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UNITED STATES NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION
DOCKET NO. 50-606
ARKANSAS T
F OF A FOR

CONSTRUCTION PERMIT AND FACILITY OPERATING LICENSE

The U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (the Commission) has granted
the request of Arkansas Tech University (the applicant) to withdraw its
November 13, 1989, application for issuance of a construction permit and
subsequently a facility operating license for a non-power reactor for
educational, training, and research purposes on the campus of the applicant
in Russellville, Arkansas.

The Commission had previously issued a Notice of Proposed Issuance
of Construction Permit and Facility Operating License published in the
Federal Register on November 13, 1990 (55 FR 47408). However, by letter dated
April 10, 1995, the applicant withdrew the application.

For further details with respect to this action, see the application for
construction permit and facility operating license dated November 13, 1989,
and the letter from the applicant dated April 10, 1995, which withdrew the
application. The above documents are available for public inspection at the
Commission’s Public Document Room, the Gelman Building, 2120 L Street, NW,
Washington, DC.

Dated at Rockville, Maryland, this 24th day of May 1995.
FOR THE NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

Seymour H. Weiss, Director

Non-Power Reactors and Decommissioning
Project Directorate

Division of Project Support

Office of Nuclear Reactor Regqulatiocn
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